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Discover the New McGovern 
Centennial Gardens in Hermann Park 

in the p
ark

The McGovern Centennial Gardens are now 
open to the delight of Park visitors. You may 
have peered through the construction fence 
or watched from a nearby high-rise as the 
former Houston Garden Center site was 
being transformed into Houston’s newest 
garden attraction. The Gardens are a lasting 
commemoration of Hermann Park’s 
100th birthday in 2014 and feature eight 
acres of captivating gardens, each with 
a different theme.  

The new Cherie Flores Garden Pavilion, 
designed by famed Apple Store architect 
Peter Bohlin, serves as the main gateway to 
the McGovern Centennial Gardens. As you 
walk through the sleek, modern entryway, 
you are struck by the breathtaking sight of 
fountains dancing in a pool in front of you 
and a compelling 30-foot garden mount 
across the spacious Centennial Green. 
Few visitors can pass this spot without taking 
some photos before exploring the Gardens. 

The McGovern Centennial Gardens are 
home to more than 490 new trees of over 50 
species, 760 hedge shrubs, 55,000 perennial 
bulbs, 650 azaleas and 4.5 acres of grass. 
They include the Arid Garden, the Rose 
Garden, the Celebration Garden, and the 
Woodland Garden. An educational Family 
Garden will produce seasonal vegetables, 
herbs and fruit trees. The Tudor Family Pine 
Hill Walk features the Friendship Pavilion, 
given to the City of Houston by its sister city 
of Taipei, Taiwan. 

Winter hours in the McGovern Centennial 
Gardens are 9 a.m.–5 p.m. In the summer, 
the Gardens will be open 9 a.m.–8 p.m. 
There is no fee to visit the Gardens. Both 
the Cherie Flores Garden Pavilion and the 
nearby Celebration Garden are available for 
rental for special events. For information, 
visit hermannpark.org/facilities, or contact 
Linda Black, lblack@hermannpark.org.



When George Hermann donated 285 
acres to the City of Houston for a park 
in 1914, he said that it was the happiest 
day of his life. He gave a gift to the 
community that has only grown more 
beloved as the years have gone by. 
One hundred years later, the community 
celebrated Hermann Park with an 
enthusiasm that he would have loved.

Throughout 2014, we enjoyed special 
centennial events in Hermann Park 
including Art in the Park, the Hermann 
Park Kite Festival, and the Park to Port 
Bike Ride — each event allowing us to 
celebrate a different part of the Park 
and share unique experiences. The 
milestone was also commemorated at 
our two annual fundraisers, Hats in the 
Park and Evening in the Park. 

Our centennial art project, Art in the 
Park, brought a series of contemporary 
art installations displayed throughout 
the Park. The first installation was 
Boogie Woogie, an innovative creation 
by stickwork artist, Patrick Dougherty, 
and a labor of love for the community. 
More than 150 volunteers spent 1,000 
hours working under Dougherty’s 
guidance to harvest sticks and create a 

“glyph maze” near the Japanese Garden. 
As he worked on the project, the artist 
was moved by the diversity and sense 
of community among volunteers and 
visitors enjoying the Park together. 
He noted, “I enjoy watching the variety 
of Park visitors. This is clearly a special 
resource for them — and they love 
being here. They are engaged with each 
other and the process of creating art.”

The Hermann Park Kite Festival 
brought a joy-filled day to Hermann 
Park. At least 5,000 people came 
together on a beautiful March day to 
fly colorful kites of all shapes and sizes.  
 

Watching small children squeal in 
delight as their kites rose into the air 
made everyone smile. Another special 
event honored the 100th birthdays of 
both Hermann Park and the Houston 
Ship Channel. One thousand cyclists 
signed up for a 20-mile bike ride on 
the Brays Bayou trails from the Park’s 
Bill Coats Bridge to the Houston Ship 
Channel and back. Houstonians got a 
fresh look at their city from the banks of 
the bayou while being a part of a unique 
adventure. “I didn’t realize the Port was 
so close,” was the refrain of the day.

The extraordinary year concluded with 
the opening of the McGovern Centennial 
Gardens. The completion of the Gardens 
was a miracle given the difficult economic 
times for fundraising and our goal to 
open during the centennial year. It was 
a miracle made possible by our hard-
working staff, campaign and projects 
committees, board members, landscape 
architects, construction and landscape 
contractors, and each person who donated 
to the Gardens and volunteered during 
the opening events. For all of us, 
watching everyone’s face light up at 
the first sight of the Gardens made 
this the happiest of days. George 
Hermann would be proud!

See you in the Park,

Doreen Stoller, Executive Director

McGovern Centennial Gardens
$25,000 – $49,999
Hong-Qin Fan and Donpaul Stephens
$10,000 – $24,999
Isabel and Danny David
Merle Hunsaker – In honor of 
Linda Hunsaker

David Enrique Ruiz
$5,000 – $9,999
Laurie and Reed Morian
The Plumeria Society of America, Inc.
The Chris Reichert Family
$1,000 – $4,999
Connie L. Estopinal
H. Fort Flowers Foundation, Inc.
Joseph Goerner – In memory of 
Katherine “Cappy” Goerner

Herb Society of America, 
South Texas Unit

Andrew Sarofim
Doreen Stoller and Dan Piette – 
In memory of Erin Neale and 
Lamar Neale

Thompson + Hanson Landscape
Phoebe and Bobby Tudor – 
In memory of Diana Hobby

$500 – $999
Philip Goerner – In memory of 
Katherine “Cappy” Goerner

Lou Ann and Milton Gray – In honor of 
Dr. Douglas Koch

Gwen Kunz
$100 – $499
Robin and Richard Brooks
Karin and Leo Shipman
Linda and Xavier Stokes
In Kind
Acoustic Productions
Bailey Connor Catering
CenterPoint Energy
Hotel ZaZa
Houston Public Media
Houston Symphony
Inprint Houston  
Jackson and Company
Laura Burlton Photography
LBL Event Rentals
MD Turner Photography
Red Door Events
Saint Arnold Brewing Company
Steve Lee Photography
Texas Monthly
TPRB Advertising
United Airlines

Centennial Campaign
$10,000 – $24,999
Schlumberger
$1,000 – $4,999
Anne and John Clutterbuck
Kelly DeHay and Rod Danielson
Sharon and Cecil Griffin
John E. Walsh, Jr.
$500 – $999
Rachel S. and James L. Dunlap – 
In memory of Mrs. William P. Hobby

Zach Russell
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$100 – $499
Barbara Brooks

Art in the Park
$500 – $999
Cece and Mack Fowler
$100 – $499
Barbara Bass

Historic Clubhouse
$1,000,000 – $5,000,000
Tommy W. Lott – In memory of 
June Lott and in honor of his family

$5,000 – $9,999
Steppie and Robert Holsclaw

Japanese Garden
$25,000 – $49,999
George and Mary Josephine 
Hamman Foundation

$10,000 – $24,999
The Japan-America Society of 
Houston, Inc. (JASH)

$5,000 – $9,999
Steppie and Robert Holsclaw
$100 – $499
Shirley Bludau and Mike Grimes
Darlene and George Hirasaki
Midori and Jay Mochizuki – In honor of 
The Way of Tea Houston

Park to Port Bike Ride
$10,000 – $24,999
BoyarMiller
Port of Houston Authority
$5,000 – $9,999
Gray Reed & McGraw
$1,000 – $4,999
The Williams Companies, Inc.
$100 – $499
Stefnee Ashlock
Katy Atkiss
Erica Baum
Angela Brown
Omar Chay
Christy and Tom Compson
Elideth and Joel Escobar
Terry Fisher
Christine and Michael Forbes
Lara Frazier
Robert Fredericks
Elizabeth Moore Galtney
Dina and Paul Gasper
Rosendo Guerra
Julia and Jay Hellums
Patty Hunt
Douglas L. Lawing
Patty and Bob Mahlstedt
Anna Noack
Jeff Pizarras
The Propst Family
Debra Sharp
Nancy and Deno Stamos
Y. Ping Sun and David Leebron
Karin and Jorge Werlang
Alison West
Lauren R. Whisenant
Marlene and Mark Wong
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Stunning gardens are not the only feature 
unveiled as part of the new McGovern 
Centennial Gardens. Houston artist Randy 
Twaddle was commissioned in early 2014 to 
design a permanent art installation to crown 
the top of the whimsical garden mount. 
When contemplating the project, Twaddle’s 
first impulse was to find a quote that 
embodied Hermann Park. “While looking 
for something suitable I was thinking 
about plants, trees, the stuff of parks, but 
a Confucius quotation I came upon 
introduced not only another critical 
component — people — but also a one 
hundred year time frame,” says Twaddle. 

The quote inscribed on the sculpture reads:

“If you think of a year, plant a seed, 
If in terms of ten years, plant trees, 
If in terms of one hundred years,
  teach the people.”
		               — Confucius 

The result is a sophisticated and beautiful 
installation atop the 30-foot mount featuring 
three distinct limestone benches, graduated 
in size and each engraved with a line from 
the Confucius quote. Visitors to the Gardens 
who venture to the top of The Mount will 
not only be rewarded with an outstanding 
bird’s-eye view, but also a chance to take a 
moment and relax on these gently curved 
limestone forms and contemplate the ever 
so appropriate quote to commemorate 
100 years of Hermann Park. 

“I’m humbled to have had the opportunity to 
create something of relative permanence for 
a city that I love. I hope Seed, Trees, People, 
in some way reflects the precept from which 
it was inspired,” says Twaddle. 

Randy Twaddle’s creation salutes 
Hermann Park’s centennial.

Seed, Trees, People: a Centennial Tribute

The Conservancy 
Remembers Mayor 
Bob Lanier
(March 10, 1925 – December 20, 2014)
Former Houston mayor, the Honorable Bob Lanier, died at the age of 89 on December 20, 
2014. The Conservancy offers our condolences to his family and fondly remembers his 
visionary commitment to the future of Hermann Park. Mayor Lanier was one of the earliest 
advocates of Hermann Park’s master plan during his tenure as mayor. He helped to make 
$10 million available from the City of Houston for the first phase of Park improvements. We 
are grateful for the enthusiastic support that he and his wife, Elyse, provided over the years. 

Mayor Bob and 
Elyse Lanier
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Park to Port Bike Ride, continued
In Kind
Bike Barn
Bike Houston
Brady’s Landing
Houston Chronicle
Luby’s Fuddruckers Restaurants, LLC
Saint Arnold Brewing Co.
Sunny 99.1
Texas Medical Center
TPRB Advertising

Run in the Park
$5,000 – $9,999
The Friedkin Group
Texas Children’s Hospital
$2,500 – $4,999
Frontier Utilities
$100 – $499
Matthew Behrmann
Christy and Tom Compson
The Driven Race and Club Solutions LLC
Edward Finger
Cece and Mack Fowler
Victoria Khan
Anika Meyers
Lucy and Ernie Seward
Christina Staib
Y. Ping Sun and David Leebron
In Kind
Bud Light/Silver Eagle Distributors
Fleet Feet Sports
The Hot Bagel Shop
Houston Chronicle
Luby’s Fuddruckers Restaurants, LLC
Picnic
TPRB Advertising
United Airlines

Urban Green
$500 – $999
Naseem Alavi
Catherine Bradley
Maddy Foxx
Ryan Leachman
Patrick Moffitt
Mark Monroe
Robert Pelton
Kevin Stoneking
$100 – $499
Lillie and Gregory Besozzi
Taylor Chalmers
Lauren Covey
Brittany and Steven Douglas
Elvis the Dawg
Brooke Gebbs
Jordan Gross
Steven Hammer
Carey Kirkpatrick
Amanda Lewis
Alley Lewis
Darren Lindamood
Teri Ogg
Wes Osbourn
David Rappaport
Jonathan Rosenberg
Adrienne D. Saxe
Lander Wendland
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National Recognition 
for McGovern 
Centennial Gardens 
in Landscape 
Architecture

Direct Energy Leaders are Heroes 
to Middle School Choir

Charles Birnbaum, president of the Cultural Landscape Foundation, recognized 
Hermann Park’s McGovern Centennial Gardens in his Huffington Post article 2014’s 
Notable Developments in Landscape Architecture. Birnbaum wrote:

Direct Energy focuses on community 
involvement and decided to make a 
difference in the lives of students from 
Rich Schneider Middle School. After the 
school’s youth choir completed their 
concert as part of our 5th Annual Student 
Performances in the Park Series, Direct 
Energy leaders from several continents 
took the time to talk to each student 

about careers and opportunities. The 
choir took away not only inspiration but 
received books, as well. Choir director, 
Sharnelle Jones, summed up the day this 
way, “To perform in Hermann Park and 
meet some of the wonderful leaders at 
Direct Energy was an experience that 
will last for a lifetime!”

In Houston, Texas, 2014 marks the climax of two decades of activity spurred by the 
1995 Olin Master Plan for Hermann Park. Long known as the city without zoning, Houston 
has turned a corner — by engaging many of the nation’s leading landscape architects, the 
city’s patrons and stewards are showing a deep commitment and belief in the power of 
transforming the civic realm through the design, construction and renewal of parks and the 
creation of connected green spaces. The roster of practitioners and projects is impressive: 
Design Workshop and Reed Hilderbrand at the Houston Arboretum and Nature Center, 
Nelson Byrd Woltz at Memorial Park, Michael Van Valkenburgh at the Menil Collection, 
SWA at Buffalo Bayou Park, Hoerr Schaudt at Centennial Gardens in Hermann Park, and 
Hargreaves Associates at Discovery Green.

The Rich Schneider Middle School 
Choir performs on Lake Plaza.
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In Kind
Adair Kitchen
Beirne, Maynard & Parsons, L.L.P.
Bella Madre
Butter & Company
Camerata at Paulie’s
Cellar Rat Wine Tours
Centre Fitness Fusion
Chipotle Mexican Grill
Christina Greene Designs
Clique Salon
Compass Rose Cellars
Deep Eddy Vodka
DEFINE Body & Mind
Del Frisco’s Grille
DJ Mav
DJ M-Cue
Dream Bouquet
Dulce Vida Tequila
EB Inc. Event Rentals and Design
Feed TX
Found
Four Seasons Hotel Houston
Natalie Hightower
Houston Oaks
Houston Polo Club
Houston Symphony
The Houstonian Hotel, Club and Spa
Inprint Houston
Jawda & Jawda
Lewis Wines
LG Entertainment
Local Pour
Lucky Strike Lanes and Lounge – 
Houston

Macarons by Patisse
McDanald Land Services, Inc.
Museum of Fine Arts, Houston
Nice Winery
Pax Americana
Raising Cane’s
Relish Fine Foods
Ruggles Black
Ruggles Green
Ryde
Saint Arnold Brewing Co.
Spec’s
Sprinkles Cupcakes
Stones By Kate
Sultana’s Daughter
Texas Monthly
Tiny Boxwood’s
Underbelly
Water 2 Wine
William Chris Vineyards
Yellow Rose Distillery, LLC
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Conservation

A Bird Watcher’s Haven in the 
Heart of Houston

Hermann Park is for the birds! Literally. 
The Park is home to many species of local 
and migratory birds. Monthly, Houston 
Audubon members conduct a free bird 
survey in the Park. Feathered visitors and 
residents include Green and Yellow-crowned 
Night Herons, Cooper’s and Red-tailed 
Hawks, as well as Red-bellied and Downy 
Woodpeckers. Some water-loving species 
include the Black-bellied Whistling-Duck, 
Neotropic Cormorant, and the American 
Coot. There have also been recent 
sightings of the impressive Bald Eagle. 

Check eBird.org and the Houston 
Audubon’s website for bird lists and 
additional information regarding the 
survey walks and for access to photographer 
Ben Hulsey’s fabulous colorful photos of 
Hermann Park’s birds. Then, come to the 
Park to see them yourself!

CenterPoint Energy donates Native 
Trees for Reforestation Project 
CenterPoint Energy donated 142 native 
trees to Hermann Park in December for the 
tree kindergarten in the eight-acre Lake Picnic 
Area. The 7- and 15-gallon trees, planted 
by Conservancy staff and volunteers, were a 
welcome addition to the growing woodland 
picnic site in a formerly “wild” area that was 
in great need of tender loving care. With 
improvements over the past several years to 
the site’s drainage, installation of an irrigation 
system, addition of wooden picnic tables, a 
swing set for the kids, and improved access 
with new concrete and gravel paths and 
lighting, the site is being transformed into 
a delightful, shady first-come, first-served 

woodland picnic site for visitors. CenterPoint’s 
generous donation supplements the 
flourishing woodland environment that had 
suffered mature tree loss due to Hurricane 
Ike and the 2011 drought. And with the 
promise of additional trees in the future, 
CenterPoint has become a welcome partner 
in the Conservancy’s reforestation program. 

Toshiba Donation Adds Trees 
to the Japanese Garden  
In the spirit of Toshiba’s commitment to 
planting over a million trees worldwide, 
the Toshiba International Corporation in 
Houston donated $5,600 to the Japanese 
Garden in Hermann Park for trees and 
understory plantings.

“At Toshiba,” President and CEO of Toshiba 
International Corporation Mr. Tatsuo Doko 
said, “we value opportunities to contribute to 
the future of a sustainable planet. To promote 

this philosophy we have committed to 
planting 1.5 million trees, and Hermann 
Park Conservancy is an ideal opportunity for 
our local contribution. We are honored to 
support the Japanese Garden so that future 
generations may appreciate its serenity.”

We thank Toshiba for their generous 
support. The Japanese Garden will mark 
its 25th year in Hermann Park in 2017 and is 
in the process of a several-year renovation 
project. To learn more or to donate, go to:  
hermannpark.org/japanese-garden.

This Red-tailed 
Hawk pauses 
high in a pine 
tree. 

A Red-bellied Woodpecker 
hunts for insects.

New trees will be planted 
in the Japanese Garden.

CenterPoint 
volunteers 
plant trees. 

Photos by B
en H

ulsey
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McGovern Centennial Gardens
Many dedicated people worked hard to make the McGovern Centennial Gardens a reality. 
Special thanks to: Hoerr Schaudt, landscape architect; White Oak Studio, consulting 
landscape architect; Bohlin Cywinski Jackson, pavilion architect; Tellepsen Construction, 
general contractor; and Shooter and Lindsey, landscape contractors.

M
D

 Turner Photography
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Our new McGovern Centennial Gardens staff is busy 
tending to the Gardens and answering questions 
from Park visitors. Led by Jane Curtis (center), director 
of horticulture, the team includes Patrick Menard, 
Cindy McCullough, Matthew James, Russell Galvan, 
Zoe Ndomba and Marilyn Ventura (not pictured: 
John Hightower).

Our StaffOn October 18, 2014 Hermann Park Conservancy held a dedication ceremony for the McGovern 
Centennial Gardens and the Cherie Flores Garden Pavilion. Speakers included (front row) 
Mayor Annise Parker; Gardens benefactor, Kathrine G. McGovern; (back row) HPC board chair, 
Danny David; centennial campaign chair, Phoebe Tudor; director of the Houston Parks and 
Recreation Department, Joe Turner; pavilion benefactors, Jim Flores and Cherie Flores; 
HPC executive director, Doreen Stoller; and former HPC board chair, Ann Kennedy.

On October 18, 2014 Hermann Park Conservancy held a dedication ceremony for the McGovern 
Centennial Gardens and the Cherie Flores Garden Pavilion. Speakers included (front row) 
Mayor Annise Parker; Gardens benefactor, Kathrine G. McGovern; (back row) HPC board chair, 
Danny David; centennial campaign chair, Phoebe Tudor; director of the Houston Parks and 
Recreation Department, Joe Turner; pavilion benefactors, Jim Flores and Cherie Flores; 
HPC executive director, Doreen Stoller; and former HPC board chair, Ann Kennedy.



Annual Fund/ 
General Contributions
$10,000 – $24,999
Marvy Finger Family Foundation
Kathrine G. McGovern
$5,000 – $9,999
Natalye Appel and John Casbarian
Clutch City Foundation
Cherie and Jim Flores – In memory of 
Diana Hobby

The Ralph and Genevieve B. 
Horween Foundation

Karla A. Sepulveda
$1,000 – $4,999
ArtMrkt Productions
Lois Chiles and Richard Gilder
KC and William Coats – In memory of 
Bill Coats and Bob Kaim

Julie A. Cohn and John A. Connor – 
In honor of Doreen Stoller

Cuchara
Connie L. Estopinal
Susan and Mike Garver
Lou Ann and Milton Gray
Julie and Paul Herman
Steppie and Robert Holsclaw
Stephanie and Ed Larsen
Tricia and George Moody
Laura and Michael Puzio
Hilary Suzawa and Daniel Lemke
John E. Walsh, Jr.
Christine and Peter Wang
Meg and Dick Weekley
$500 – $999
Jennifer and Leo Chen
Jane and Bill Curtis
Patricia de Groot and Marc Puppo
Trish Freeman and Bruce Patterson
Sam Lasseter and Dillon Kyle
Stephen A. Massad
Louise and Gary Moss
Mary and Brian Rollins
Gabriela Rondon and Sergio Giralt
Lori and David Schumacher
Shell and Motiva Employee Giving 
Program

Ellen C. L. Simmons – In honor of 
Ann Kennedy

Amy Sutton and Gary Chiles
Lucie Wray Todd – In honor of 
Mickey Ables

$100 – $499
Chinhui and Eddie Allen – In memory of 
Diana Hobby

Joanne S. and Andrew Anderson III
Helen Berger and David Benson
Louise and Charles Berry
John Bradshaw, Jr.
Donna and Max Buja
Karen and C.E. Cantrell
Patricia E. Caver and William H. Gilbert
Chevron Humankind Matching Gift 
Program

Larry W. Coffer II
Jeffrey A. Compton
Concordia Foundation
Allyson and Steve Cook
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Houstonians of all ages joined in a 
two-wheeled celebration of the centennials 
of both Hermann Park and the Houston Ship 
Channel on September 13, 2014. Nearly 
1,000 cyclists rolled off the starting point near 
the Bill Coats Bridge in Hermann Park for the 
Conservancy’s Park to Port Bike Ride. Cyclists 
made the 20-mile round-trip along the Brays 
Bayou trails to the Houston Ship Channel 
then back to Hermann Park. From the banks 
of the bayou, riders saw Houston from a new 
perspective. Many discovered that the Houston 
Ship Channel is closer than they thought 

and enjoyed getting a first-hand look at the 
commerce the port provides our city. A mid-ride 
party at Brady’s Landing featured food and 
music. A post-ride party back at the Park 
gave riders a chance to relax and visit with 
other cyclists before heading for home. 

We are grateful to HPC Board member, 
Cassie Stinson, who chaired this successful 
event as well as co-sponsors BoyarMiller and 
the Port of Houston Authority. Plans are in 
the works for Park to Port Bike Ride 2015. 
Visit our website for updates.

More than 600 runners, joggers, and walkers 
positioned themselves at the start line for 
Hermann Park Conservancy’s 11th Annual 
Run in the Park, held on November 8, 2014. 
The run benefited the Conservancy and 
brought avid runners and enthusiastic 
walkers to the Park as well as family and 
friends who cheered them on. Run in the 
Park consisted of a 5K run/walk and a popular 

1K kids’ fun run. The overall male and female 
winners were Alden Bahr and Becky Wade. 
Each won two tickets from sponsor United 
Airlines. A post-race party in Molly Ann Smith 
Plaza added to the fun for participants and 
their supporters. The event raised $30,233 
to help with the Conservancy’s maintenance 
program for the Park. Thank you to all who 
participated. Stay tuned for the 2015 date.

Park to Port Bike Ride Celebrates 
Two Houston Landmarks  

11th Annual Run in the Park 

Runners take off 
from the starting line.

Runners take off 
from the starting line.

Cyclists enjoy a post-ride 
party in Hermann Park.



A New Park Ambassador Joins 
the Conservancy  
We are pleased to announce the addition of 
a new Park Ambassador, Barbara Shiskoff, 
to the Visitor Services team. Barbara will 
be available throughout the Park to answer 
questions and give directions to visitors. 
Barbara retired recently and was looking for 
a way to keep busy and be outdoors. She 
loves interacting with people and is a great 
addition to our team. 

And, she’s the wife of our train engineer, 
Larry. When you are in the Park, wave to 
Barbara as she drives by in the golf cart!

 

Dallas Architecture Forum
Davetta and Ray Daniels
Sandra and James Dimperio
Laurie and Scott Dorfman
Barbara and Fred DuPont
Janyce and Mike Easely
Andrea and David Faulkinberry
Fran and Mike Feltovich
Rashena Lindsay Flagg
Jill and Jeffrey Gilbert – In memory of 
Hugh W. and Lucille M. Gilbert

Margaret Goldberg and Bernard Fields
Lainie Gordon and David Mincberg – 
In memory of Leonore Helen Albright

Jean and Donald Gray
Greater Houston Community 
Foundation – In honor of Ric Campo

Claire and Joseph Greenberg
Halliburton
Christina and Mark Hanson
Amy Harberg
Punkin and Walter Hecht
Cindy and Alton Heckaman
Gayle and Scott Hoffer and Family
Mark Hoose
Daily Howard – In honor of Jenny Ko
Katherine and George Howe
Candace and Robert Levy
Lucy Lunt and Wayne Donowho
Shannon and James Mann
Rhesa and Alden McDonald
Gayle and Jerry McMorrow
Anne and John Mendelsohn
Tom Menges
John Middleton
Suzanne Morris – In memory of 
Diana Hobby

D. Patricia Nelson – In memory of 
June Lott

Evelyn and Roy Nolen
Deb Parks and Mark Bouzek
Carol and Clifford Pearson
Eula and Levi Perry
Sarah and David Pesikoff – In honor of 
Jane Curtis

Janet Rarick and Benjamin Kamins
Marcia and Don Raskin
Regina Rogers – In loving memory of 
Diana Hobby

Yvonne and Richard Ruiz
Richard Scharchburg
Debra White Stephens and 
Dennis Stephens

Allison and Tom Stovall – In honor of 
John E. Walsh, Jr.

Gabriele and Heinrich Taegtmeyer
Pamalah and Stephen Tipps
Eleanor and Richard Viebig
Gail and Thomas Viele
Michael Webster
Wells Design/Jerry Jeanmard, Inc. – 
In memory of Diana Hobby

Vicki and Bradley Wertman
Brian Witt
In Kind
Aries Operating LP
Jane and Bill Curtis
Revolution Collaborative
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Urban Green members and friends 
gathered at Hermann Park’s Historic 
Clubhouse to salute the Park’s centennial 
one last time on November 13, 2014. 
More than 350 were on hand for the 
festive fete. Chairs Bebe Browning, 
Maddy Foxx, and Alley Lewis put 
together a silent auction full of fantastic 
prizes donated by local businesses, 
music by DJ Mav and DJ M-Cue, 
delectable bites generously donated 
by local restaurants, beer provided by 
Saint Arnold Brewing Co., and cocktails 
provided by Dulce Vida Tequila and 
Deep Eddy Vodka. The event raised 
more than $17,000 to support the 

Conservancy’s general operations. Urban 
Green, Hermann Park Conservancy’s young 
professionals group, is led by chair Catherine 
Bradley and a steering committee. 

Urban Green’s Cheers to the 
Next 100 Years

Event chairs: Maddy Fox, Alley Lewis 
and Bebe Browning

Meet new Park Ambassador, 
Barbara Shiskoff.

With the opening of the new McGovern Centennial Gardens, 
there’s a lot to be excited about at Hermann Park. Join the 
Conservancy as we continue our mission to maintain and 
improve the Park. Members receive exclusive benefits including 
Hermann Park Railroad tickets, a Member Express Boarding 
line, free train rides on the second Saturday of every month, 
pedal boat tickets, 10% off merchandise in the Conservancy 
Gift Shop and on orders in Pinewood Cafe, and more. 
Members joining or renewing at the $100 Centennial level 
and above will receive commemorative centennial merchandise. 
Please consider joining — or renewing — your membership 
today! Visit www.hermannpark.org/membership for more 
information.

Join Hermann Park Conservancy Today!
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Gold ($250 – $499)
Dorothy and Mickey Ables
Suzanne and Brian Adams
Beth Alfredson and Rick Jenkins
Nancy Ames and Danny Ward
David Archer
Sudha Bidani
Andree A. Boudreaux
Marilyn and Larry Chapman
The Clemmons Family
Kathryn and Hank Coleman
Kathryn Crowder
Michael Dooley
Loann and John Eiman
M.J. and Joe Figard
Stephanie and Clinton Fox
Lisa and Stephen Greenberg
Olive and Lynn N. Hughes
Imperial Oil Company
Josephine and Philip John
Dan A. King
Gwen and Joe Koch
Katherine Kohlmeyer
Sarah A. Lee and Mark T. Metz
Anne Loo and Brad Nyberg
April and Wells McGee
Jerry McNeill
Metry Family
Carol and Roland Miller
Karol and Dan Musher
Barb and Will Noel
John E. (Sandy) Parkerson
Carolyn and Thomas Paul
Esther and Gary Polland
Shelly and Marty Power
Pro-Dec Products Inc. – In honor of 
Maureen Goddard

Rome Family Fund
Janet M. Rothwell
Karen and Howard Schneider
Arlene and Joe Staller
Karen and Jack Stopnicki
Carol and Peter Taaffe
Tellepsen Family
Lucie Wray Todd
Traci and Kris Westbrook
Maggie and David Williams
Shari and Gary Winston
Geri Wood
Centennial ($100 – $249)
Emily and Davis Adams
Ann and James Allison
Peggy Amante – In honor of 
Annie Amante

Linda and Larry Andrews
Anonymous (6)
Donna and Tom Archer
Theresa and Evans Attwell
Mary F. Baker
Jeanne Bauer and Walter Hittelman
Adele Bentsen
The Bergers-Abramowitz Family
Stephen Bishop
Sue Bleakie
Kathleen A. Boyd
Jill A. Bradburn
Nancy and Patton Breland
Don Brenner

Community Outreach
$500 – $999
Doreen Stoller and Dan Piette

Garden Conservancy
$100 – $499
Linda and Bill Carson – In honor of 
Carmela and Kelly Frels

Mary and John Eads – In memory of 
William Sherman Flores, Sr.

Connie and Tom Vargo

General Endowment
$5,000 – $9,999
Southwest Airlines – In memory of 
Diana Hobby

$500 – $999
Katy Bosworth and Brian Webster
$100 – $499
Anonymous

Membership
Conductor’s Circle ($2,500+)
Anonymous (2)
Kathy and Randy Lake
Jane and Ron Lerner
Nancy Manderson
Gary Mercer
Platinum ($500 – $2,499)
Elizabeth and Robert Ardell
Jim F. Avant
Karen and Charlie Baughn
Lana Billeaud and John McGinnis
Laura and Seth Borland
Robin and Richard Brooks
Carolyn and Thomas Caldwell
Linda Carper
Gina Castellano and David Barnhart
Marina and Alan Christensen
Almeria T. Cottingham
Beverly Dickerson
Joell and Thomas Doneker
Cece and Mack Fowler
Elizabeth A. Germani
Annie and Bob Graham
Susan and Robert Hawkins
Edna G. Houston
G.G. Hsieh and Mark Hausknecht
Dr. and Mrs. William W. Ishee, Jr.
Linda and Tom Kleinworth
Maria and Brendan Lee
Susan and David Lummis
Sandra and Ken Moffet
Fan and Peter Morris
Louise and Gary Moss
Terry Murphree
Peek Realty and Property 
Management LLC

Belle and Peter Petkas
Nancy Kate and Mark Prescott
Kitty and Peter Quinn
Anna Rotman and Bryan Sanchez
Jane and Dick Schmitt
Stacey and Jeffrey Shidler
Adrienne and Tim Unger
John E. Walsh, Jr.
Barbara E. Williams

Hermann Park Dog Walk 
Presented by the Houston Rockets
Sunday, March 1, 2015
6:30 – 7:30 a.m. Registration
8:00 a.m. Walk begins

Tai Chi in the Park
Lykes Grove  
Every Saturday in March
9:00 a.m.

Hats in the Park Luncheon 
McGovern Centennial Gardens 
Cherie Flores Garden Pavilion
Tuesday, March 3, 2015
11:30 a.m.

Hermann Park Kite Festival
Sunday, March 29, 2015
10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Evening in the Park Gala
McGovern Centennial Gardens 
April 24, 2015 
6:30 p.m.

Dates and times are subject to 
change; where date and time 
not listed, exact time is TBD

Save the Dates! 
Please mark your calendar for 
these upcoming events!

facebook.com/HermannPark

instagram.com/HermannPark

twitter.com/HermannPark

hermannparkhouston.wordpress.com

Details at 
hermannpark.org 

Centennial Campaign 
Donor Wall

Don’t miss your chance to be a 
part of Hermann Park’s history! 
Join other Conservancy donors 
for a once-a-century recognition 
opportunity on the Centennial 
Campaign Donor Wall in Lake 
Plaza at Kinder Station. This special 
donor wall, which has been on 

temporary display since 2009, consists of 
Conservancy donors whose cumulative giving 
for any purpose totals $50,000 or more. Want to 
learn more about the donor wall or just how 
close you are to qualifying for listing? 

Contact mmiller@hermannpark.org or 713-524-5876, 
ext. 339. Deadline to be included on the wall is 12/31/15.
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Shirley and David Brightwell
Jerri and Leonard Britt
Irma and Louis Bujnoch
Susan and John Burn
Jane and Don Burney
Cindy and Larry Burns
Candace and Bart Busker
Ginny and Bill Camfield
John D. Carrara, Jr.
Debbie and Steve Cavanaugh
Amy Chaisson and 
Marlin E. Sandlin, Jr.

Betty T. Chapman
Judy Chapman
Barbara K. Chiles
Gertrude and Marion Collier
Christy and Tom Compson
Donna Cooper
Elizabeth Copeland
Lisa and Pete Coppel
Daniel Correa
Cynthia Coselli
Terri and James Craig
Joann and William Crassas
Ann Crider and David King
Liz and Steve Crowell
Lalo de Pilar
Marilyn Denham and Glen Carle
Verena and Alfred Dettwiler
The Dix-Hirschenfang Family
Francoise and Ed Djerejian
Barbara and Phil Donovan
Jennie and Robert Duffy
Lana K. Edwards
Martha and Blake Eskew
Lynn and Douglas Eyberg
Gail and Arthur Faris
Chris Frawley
Jo and James Furr
Karen and Larry George
Heather Giles
Sharon and Thomas Giordano
Pamela Giraud
Hannah and Lenny Golub
Cathey and Hal Gordon
Margaret and Paul Gowen
Janice Ford Griffin
Monica and Leonard Gutierrez
Aenne and James Hannon
Jane and Harry Hasenpflug
Kathleen and Dick Hayes
Whitney and Christopher Heard
Julia and Jay Hellums
Jeanne and Andrew Hero
Paula Hix
Melissa and Randy Holloway
Deborah Holmes
Donald Howell
Rame and Russell Hruska
Vicki Huff and Eric Boerwinkle
Maylynn E. and Andrew F. Icken
Thomas Jackson
Andy James
Jill and Carl Jarvis
Velvet Jones
Sultana Kaldis
Yael Katz
Mark Kennedy

Akino and Samuel King
Kim and Mark Kressenberg
Gwen Kunz
Leslie and Tom Kutac
Liz Lancaster
Diane Landry
Tracy and Glen Larner
Margaret Lawler
Mercedes Leal and Tammi Wallace
Barbara Lee
Melissa and Daniel Levin
Polly Lewis and Michael Pierson
Laurin and Shawn of Ravenscourt
Lynn Lovat
Cecilia and Peter Ludwig
Poppi Massey
Carl Masterson
James McCallum
Judy and Michael McEnany
Patricia McKinley
Jenny and Ted Meyer
Kimiko and Kunio Minami
The Montalvo Law Firm
Cristina and Bill Moore
Sean Murphy and Hector Moreno
The Newport Family
Tassie Nicandros
Judy and Scott Nyquist
Michol O’Connor
Nick Panzarella
PB&DJ Productions
Beverly and Oliver Pennington
Theola Petteway
Armin Porter and Darryl Herzik
The Propst Family
Dean Putterman
Cheryl Ray and Ruel Smith
Helena and Brennan Reilly
Marcia and Harvey Resnick
Billy and Kelly Reynolds
Rhodes Environmental, Inc.
Christine and David Robins
Claire Lee Rogers
Dale A. Rudick
Brittany Sakowitz Kushner and 
Kevin Kushner

Victoria and William Schull
Susan Schwaitzberg and 
Ron Misrack

Leanne and Sam Scott
Dolores Shahroodi
William C. Shrader
Jeff, Pam, JJ, and Ava Silk
Kathleen and Richard Silkworth
Mary Simoneau
Louis H. Skidmore, Jr. – In memory 
of Margaret C. Skidmore

Mary Beth and David Slater
Len D. Slusser
Karen Springer
Macey and Bob Stokes 
Betsy Strauch and 
Lonnie Hoogeboom

William Streng
Linda and John Sumner
Gabriele and Heinrich 
Taegtmeyer

Manik Talwani

Diane Taylor
Suzanne Tran and Michael Ligh
Lucie and Owen Tredennick
Karen and Danial Van Holten
Leslie and Ashwin Viswanathan
Gail Marie Walsh
Kay Walther
Nancy and David Webb
Susan White and Scott Swanson
Amanda and Scott Wiesenborn
Helen Wils and Leonard Goldstein
Celia Wittliff
Marilyn Wolfe-Kirk and 
Harry Dewitt Kirk

Beth Wolff
Janis Wood
J. David Wright
Jean and Louis Wu
Heng-Yin Yang
Cheryl Zatopek
Linda and Richard Zoll

Plant a Tree
$1,000 – $4,999
Kristen and John Berger – 
In honor of Jack, Alexandra, 
Grant, and Paige Berger

$500 – $999
Dorothy Carsey Sumner
$100 – $499
Kate Criner Bellin and 
Annie Criner Eifler – In honor of 
Sanford Criner

Heide Mairs and Chippy Slater
Ruth and Quincy Ollison
Doreen Stoller and Dan Piette 
– In honor of Ed Harris and 
Charles Sanders

Geri Wood – In memory of 
Mr. and Mrs. M. LoBiondo

Reforestation 
and Maintenance
$10,000 – $24,999
Friedman-Kline Family Foundation
John P. McGovern Foundation
$1,000 – $4,999
Janet F. Clark
$100 – $499
Dawn Herrington – In honor of 
Marley Lott

Tree Conservancy
$500 – $999
Emily and Andrew Dawson
Suzanne and Peter Day – 
In memory of Mark Fokes

$100 – $499
Michaele and Michael Brown

Volunteer Programs
In Kind
Optum - United Healthcare 
Service

George Hermann Society
Genevieve Lykes Duncan†

May Shelmire Duncan†

Steppie and Robert Holsclaw
David Langworthy
Jackie and Malcolm Mazow
Laura and Brad McWilliams
Terrylin G. Neale
Mark B. Ryan
Megan and Jason Ryan
Doreen Stoller and Dan Piette
John E. Walsh, Jr.

†deceased

The George Hermann Society 
recognizes donors who have 
provided for the future of Hermann 
Park through bequests or life 
income gifts to Hermann Park 
Conservancy. The names listed 
above and on the preceding pages 
include donors who made gifts or 
pledges of $100 or more between 
July 1 and December 31, 2014, as 
well as all George Hermann Society 
members. Gifts to the Hats in the 
Park luncheon, Kite Festival, and 
Evening in the Park gala will be 
recognized in subsequent issues. 
In compliance with IRS standards, 
commitments paid over time in 
installments are recognized once 
in full at the time of the pledge. 
Please contact the Conservancy if 
we inadvertently have not included 
your name or if you would like to 
be listed differently in future 
publications.
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Doreen Stoller, Executive Director  
doreen@hermannpark.org

Linda Black, Venue Manager 
lblack@hermannpark.org

Jane Curtis, Director of Horticulture 
jcurtis@hermannpark.org

Barbara Jo Harwell, Conservation Director 
barbara_jo@hermannpark.org

Mike Johnson, Project Manager 
mjohnson@hermannpark.org

Diane Kerr, Manager of Volunteer Programs 
volunteer@hermannpark.org

Kristine Mall, Development Coordinator 
kmall@hermannpark.org

Veronica Marisett, Accounting Manager 
vmarisett@hermannpark.org

Meghan Miller, Director of Development 
mmiller@hermannpark.org

Jean Miracle-Whitaker, Publications Manager 
jmwhitaker@hermannpark.org

Ron Misrack, Director, Visitor Services 
rmisrack@hermannpark.org

Cati Rines, Community Development Manager 
crines@hermannpark.org

La Tonya Scott, Assistant Manager, Visitor Services 
lscott@hermannpark.org

Derrick Whitfield, Manager, Pinewood Cafe 
dwhitfield@hermannpark.org

Chair 
Danny David

Executive Committee 
Jay Baker
Kristy Bradshaw
Russell D. Brightwell
Steve Dolman
Milane Duncan-Frantz
Cece Fowler
Brent Friedman
Linda C. Hunsaker
Ann Kennedy
Dr. Margaret Kripke
Marley Lott
Rebecca Mark-Jusbasche
Terrylin G. Neale
H. Joe Nelson III
Gary Kenneth Porter
Cassie B. Stinson
Troy Thacker
Phoebe Tudor
Keith Watson Wade

Board of Directors  
Jana Arnoldy
David L. Benson
Devinder S. Bhatia, M.D.
Valerie Palmquist 		
	 Dieterich
Ellie Francisco
Morgan Garvey
Gregg Hollenberg
Steppie F. Holsclaw
Linda Kelly

David Rice Lummis
Ryan McCord
Anne C. Mendelsohn
Melissa Mithoff
Judy Nyquist
Linsay Radcliffe
Robert C. Robbins, M.D.
David Enrique Ruiz
Holly A. N. Smith
Marcus Smith
Patrick Summers
Marvin Taylor
John E. Walsh, Jr.
Christine Liang Wang

Ex-Officio 
Joe Turner 
Rick Dewees

Executive Director 
Doreen Stoller

Advisory Board
Mickey Ables
Edward R. Allen III
Nancy Ames
Natalye Appel
Evans S. Attwell
Byron Barclay
Norelle Becker
John Bishop
Sadie Gwin Blackburn
Alois Blackwell
Jane Block
Kathleen A. Boyd
Gwen Bradford
Catherine Bradley
Richard L. Brooks
Divya Brown

Lindsey Brown
Kristen Buck
Donna Buja
Gracie Cavnar
Jackson Chang
Sanford W. Criner, Jr.
Jennifer Jodeit Daly
Davetta Daniels, Ed.D.
Lalo de Pilar
June Deadrick
Viviana Denechaud
Michael Dooley
Scott Dorfman, M.D.
Michael E. Easely
Lana C. Edwards, M.Ed.
Annie Eifler
Charlene Taylor Evans
Valerie Fayle
Stephanie Fox
J. Kent Friedman
Lissa Gangjee
Alice M. Gates
Christina Hanson
William Herndon, Jr.
Leisa Holland-Nelson
Barbara Hurwitz
Philip John
Rosemarie Johnson
Demetra C. Jones
Margaret Justus
Christopher Lykes Knapp
Jenny C. Ko
David Krentz
Elyse Lanier
Sam L. Lasseter
David Leonard
Rashena Lindsay Flagg
Kathy Lord
Tommy Lott
Nancy Manderson

Jackie Wolens Mazow
Kunio Minami
Kenneth A. Moffet
Vance Muse
Warren R. Nicholson
Kathleen O’Reilly
Precious Williams 		
	 Owodunni
Roz Pactor
Mark T. Prescott
Carol S. Price
Dean Putterman
Glen Ragland
Chris J. Reichert
Shafik I. Rifaat
James L. Robertson
Brian Rollins
Michael E. Rome
Anna Rotman
Brittany A. Sakowitz
DeAndre Sam
Louis Sklar
Ed Smith
Claudia Solis
Harry L. Stille
Claire Thielke
Jerianne Thomas
Michele Thompson
Gary Tinterow
Richard R. Torres
Sarah Pennington Tropoli
Kimberly A. Tutcher
Paul-David Van Atta
Joe Weikerth
Benjamin J. Williams
Phyllis Williams
L. Burke Windham III
Susan Young
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